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Metropolitan Jacksonville Area

        HIV Health Services Planning Council

   1809 Art Museum Drive, Suite 100, Jacksonville, Florida  

Executive Committee Meeting Summary

April 5, 2011 4:00 p.m.

The following Planning Council members and staff were present:  Antoinette Turner, David Andress, Heather Kilpatrick, Ken Fields, Jackie Nash (via phone) and Deidre Kelley.
Moment of Silence:  Chair Antoinette Turner called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. and asked members to observe a moment of silence to remember those who are living with HIV/AIDS and those who have passed away from the disease. 
Old Business:

ADAP Update – David Andress stated that all eligible ADAP enrollees were transitioned from Welvista back to ADAP April 1, 2011 and have been advised to get new prescriptions.  David stated that there were approximately 3,800 PLWHA on the ADAP waiting list statewide.

New Business:

Review Applications for Committee Membership – Dee shared two Committee Membership applications with the Executive Committee.  The Committee voted unanimously to accept both applications.  Dee and staff will send letters to the applicants to let them know they are now Committee members.

Chair and Vice Chair to Participate on HRSA Project Officer Call – Dee asked Antoinette to join her on her monthly conference call with our HRSA Project Officer April 13.  Antoinette said that she would be available.

Announcements:  There were no announcements.
Adjournment:  There being no additional business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m.
Action to be taken:  None

Metropolitan Jacksonville Area HIV Health Services Planning Council
Care Coordination Committee
Pharmacy and Therapeutics Subcommittee Meeting

April 6, 2011

The following were present:  Co-Chair David Andress, Dr. Levonne Mitchell-Samon, Dr. Keecia King, Dr. Bob Catalla, Rodomir Desir, Sandra Ellis, Melissa Scites, Saniyyah Mahmoudi, Dick Niemann, Nathaniel Hendley, and Deidre Kelley.

Moment of Silence:  Co-Chair David Andress called the meeting to order at 3:02 p.m. and asked members to observe a moment of silence for those persons infected and affected by HIV/AIDS.

Announcements:  There were no announcements.

Old Business:

Update on ADAP Waiting List:  Dr. King stated that there were only 3 clients who have not picked up their Welvista medications.  All eligible ADAP enrollees were transitioned from Welvista back to ADAP April 1, 2011 and have been advised to get new prescriptions.  David stated that there were approximately 3,800 PLWHA on the ADAP waiting list statewide.

New Business:

Review Current Formulary.  Dr. King presented a list of medications that had been dispensed from the Duval County Health Department Pharmacy between July 1, 2010 and February 28, 2011 in order of utilization.  Dr. Catalla asked Dr. King if we were within budget with the current formulary and she stated that the Health Department was within budget.  Dr. Catalla’s next question was whether we could afford to add medications.  She stated that she thought we could add medications that were in demand as long as they weren’t the higher priced medications like some antibiotics.  

Consider Addition of Medications to Ryan White Formulary.  Dr. King also presented a list of medications not on the Ryan White formulary that had been dispensed based on medical necessity (formulary overrides).  Co-Chair Andress asked committee members if they wanted to review the materials presented by Dr. King and meet again in the next week or month or if members were ready to make a decision today about adding additional medications to the formulary.  There was a motion, second, discussion and vote to approve the addition of the following medications to the Ryan White formulary:

Peridex Oral Rinse, Coumadin, Derma SmoothOil, Hydrocortisone Cream, Alinia, Florinef, Thorazine, MS Contin, Skelaxin, Lithium Carbonate, E.E.S. Suspension, Doxycycline, Carafate Suspension, Ofloxacin, Restoril, Valium, Maalox Liquid, EpiPen Auto Injector, Celexa, and Imitrex.

There was a question regarding why Ryan White will only pay for Mepron for one month per patient.  The reason given was the cost of the medication was prohibitive.  Patients needing a second of month of Mepron can request a medication override based on medical necessity or can ask their case manager to enroll them into a PAP that provides the medication.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to omit Lortab on the Brand name version of the formulary because Ryan White will pay for Hydrocodone/Acetaminophen but not Lortab.

Dr. Mitchell-Samon asked if the formulary could list drugs by category.  Dr. King stated that she could provide versions of the formulary that included drugs by category, by brand name, and by generic name.  Dr. King also stated that when it comes to dispensing drugs from the formulary, she looks for the least expensive version of the drug.  If the cheaper drug is the generic version, she dispenses the generic.  If the least expensive version is the brand name, she dispenses the brand name.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to state that the medications listed on the formulary could be dispensed in any formulation or dosage.

Committee members agreed to meet again in October to review medication usage at Riverside Clinic Pharmacy as well as Duval County Health Department Pharmacy.
Adjournment:  There being no additional business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Action Required:

1. Approval to add the drugs listed above to the Ryan White formulary effective May 1, 2011;

2. Approval to exclude Lortab by name, dispense by generic only;

3. Approval to state that the medications listed on the formulary could be dispensed in ay formulation or dosage.
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PLWH/A Meeting

Behavioral and Human Services Division

1809 Art Museum Drive

Conference Room
4/14/2011

12:13pm

The following were present; Eugene Williams, Paul Labonte, Velda Stokes, Nathaniel Hendley, Justin Bell, Antoinette Turner, Eric McBride, Gloria Coon, Sharon Hunter, Leon Green on conference call. / Excused; Annie Youngblood, Zane Urbanski, and Linda Williams. Absent Mark Cleveland,

Moment of Silence...........................................................................Antoinette Turner

Reading of PLWH/A Statement.....................................................Nathaniel Hendley

Old Business: 

March minutes were read and approved with the following corrections; Latonya Williams was our guest, and Sharon Hunter was excused. Minutes accepted with the above correction.  First reading of Removal of Officers document, Justin questioned the second paragraph of voting status of members. After a spirited discussion, it was decided to clarify the last sentence and add; “once a member attends three consecutive meetings, voting privileges are reinstated.”  Nathaniel pointed out that the two co-chairs are appointed by the Planning Council. The first sentence of the removal of officers document will be changed to: “An Officer, Secretary or Parliamentarian can be removed from office. The word “Co-Chair” will be stricken.”  Paul will re-write the document and e-mail to Eugene for the next meeting.

Mentoring Program: 

It will be the officer’s responsibility to introduce themselves to all new attendees to the PLWH/A committee monthly meeting.

Outreach Committee: During Marks absence, Paul will assume outreach committee planning, the committee will include; Paul, Eugene, Justin, Nathaniel, and Gloria.  Paul will email all members to coordinate our next meeting. 

Positive Living Conference:  Justin reported on the Positive Living Conference in Fort Walton as the best conference yet. Justin stated the need to re-energize efforts in Advocacy.  Recurrent Strategies are on track, Eugene asked Paul to get the outreach committee on track.  Eugene asked the committee about any untapped source to help in recruitment for the PLWH/A. Nathaniel suggested to incorporate a recruitment strategy in the outreach committee. Gloria is speaking with support group members, Justin suggested to re visit community leaders to remind them of our committee.  

Eugene presented Certificates of Completion from the training programs conducted by Dee Kelly. 

Eugene announced the Proxy Pool segment of the PLWH/A committee where proxy pool members can ask questions and address any section’s they do not understand. Eugene asked members to bring their Planning Council Packets to each PLWH/A Meeting.

Announcements:

Dining out for Life, 4/28/2011 Paul passed out cards.  Nathaniel was appointed to the Florida HIV/AIDS Prevention Planning Group (PPG).  Shrimp Festival September 29, 30, 31.  Leon gave a report on the health budget cuts. He stated he is currently investigating grants to locate funding for STD prevention and testing.  

Meeting adjourned @ 1:25pm
PLWHA Purpose Statement

People Living HIV/AIDS (PLWHA) Committee acts as a platform within the affected and infected community for the development of treatments and a cure, support of individuals to make informed choices about their HIV health, advocates for quality health care to respond to HIV and related conditions, and promotion of medical strategies that prevent new infections.
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